Jesse Limanek, Chair person Jeffrey Bannon, Vice Chair Jonathan Anderson, Clerk David Hall Wendy M. Mead

James A. Smith, Town Manager



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, MA 01590 Telephone (508)865-8727 Fax:(508)865-8721

Town of Sutton Select Board

Meeting Minutes **5:00 p.m. – March 28, 2022** 

Minutes Accepted and filed with the Town Clerk 4/5/2022 by a roll call vote of 3-0-1

(Select person Mead late for vote/Anderson abstains not at the 3/28/22 meeting)

Roll Call vote taken:

Members in Attendance by ZOOM:

Chairperson Jesse Limanek (Zoom), Vice Chair Jeff Bannon (Zoom), Select members David Hall & Wendy Mead (Zoom) (Select person Anderson absent)

Also in attendance by Zoom: Town Manager James Smith & Deb Jacques, secretary

## Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Limanek recites the following: Pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, this meeting of the Sutton Select Board is in a Zoom component. To join the meeting visit <a href="www.zoom.us/join">www.zoom.us/join</a> and enter Meeting ID 811 4785 9411 & Passcode 677605. The meeting will be broadcast and recorded on local public access station (Verizon 31 & Charter/Spectrum 191) and live streamed on the Towns YouTube channel when available.

At this time Chairperson Limanek recuses himself- Vice Chair Bannon takes over as acting Chair-

One Day outside Liquor License request for April 1, 2022- The Dudley Gendron Post #414 156 Boston Road- Town Manager Smith states this request came in and there is not a scheduled meeting before the requested date so we scheduled this meeting. The Dudley Gendron has requested an outdoor all alcohol liquor license for April 1st 11am-8pm for overflow area should it be needed. This is for Dave Karacius' Celebration of life. At this time Dudley Gendron bar manager Christi Dresser (ZOOM) addresses the board. Christi thanks the board for holding this meeting- Christi states Dave was a beloved member of the community- they are preparing for an overflow area should it be needed so they do not have over capacity in the building. Select person Hall says this appears to be a long duration event- will there be adequate staffing. Christi states they have 4 bartenders & herself, the legion riders will be checking ids at the door. Dave states he is happy the board was able to get this meeting together- the Dudley Gendron has had a lot of functions with no issues- Dave is in support of this request. Select person Mead thanks Christi for spearheading this Celebration of life- it was certainly a tragic event. Wendy asks if the Police Chief signed off on this. Town Manager Smith states he did discuss with Chief Towle- Chief Towle does not feel detail officers are needed – the Dudley Gendon has a good history with their events. Acting Chair Bannon has no issues with this request- it is unfortunate to be having this at all- Jeff also states there have not been issues at the Dudley Gendron that he knows of. Hearing no other comments- Select Person Mead motions to approve the Dudley Gendron Post #414 156 Boston Road request for a one day outside All Alcohol license in the tented area for April 1, 2022 from 11AM-8PM for a Celebration of Life, Select person Hall seconds passes 3-0 Roll Call vote taken.

Chairperson Limanek rejoins the Zoom Meeting- Jesse informs the public this Saturday April 2<sup>nd</sup> there will be a Town Wide cleanup for Earth Day.

Select person Mead motions to adjourn, Vice Chair Bannon seconds- Roll Call vote taken- passes 4-0 Meeting adjourned 5:12pm